

Reynoldsburg Football Parent Association P.O. Box 60 Reynoldsburg, Ohio 43068

Email Address: Reynoldsburgfootball@gmail.com

**RFPA Board Members** 

President: Kelle Jackson- Wilborn Treasurer: Jocelyn Slaughter Assistant Treasurer: Desiree Elder

Secretary: Kina Colbert General Members: Kellee Crawford Darold Elder Antonio Wilborn Stephanie Wood

## Parent Meeting Minutes 6-4-20

The primary purpose of the Reynoldsburg Football Parent Association is to fund and support various activities for the football programs and establish, educate and groom all athletes at the Junior High and High school level. The RFPA board accepts the responsibility to provide the following:

- ✓ Provide game day snacks and meals for the players
- ✓ Contact local vendors with the intent to purchase merchandise for the spirit wear packs for the players
- ✓ Organize and plan fundraising events
- ✓ Organize and plan the end of season football banquet

The RFPA board has scheduled the following fundraising events, please show your support for the Raiders. The fish dinners and the pancake breakfast meals will cost \$12.00 per meal.

- ✓ Fish Fry scheduled for 6/28/20 and 7/25/20, the event will take place from 10:00-3:00 pm on both days. The point of contact is Jocelyn Slaughter 614-571-1867
- ✓ Pancake breakfast scheduled for 7/12/20 and 7/19/20, the event will take place from 8:00-12:00 pm on both days. Please note that the Fish Fry and Pancake breakfast menu items will be available to order and prepay online and the designated pick up location for both events will be at the Booster Barn located at the Livingston Campus between the above-mentioned hours. Currently, there are four payment options available which include the following:
  - 1. PayPal-transaction fee included
  - 2. Pay online with debit/credit card- transaction fee included
  - 3. Zelle App
  - **4.** Mail in a check payable to RFPA, P.O. Box 60 Reynoldsburg, Oh 43068

✓ Face mask- the board will be selling purple face mask which includes a design of an R and a football on the mask, both are stitched in gold. The face mask will be sold for \$12.00 per mask. More information including flyers are forthcoming.

The RFPA board food committee has projected to feed roughly 160 individuals which includes players and coaches during the football season. More information will be forthcoming once guidance has been received on the process entailing any restrictions for feeding the players this season due to social distancing.

The pay to play participation fee for the 2020-2021 football season will be \$175.00. Generally, the fee can be paid in person at the athletic office located at the Livingston High School campus or online through the Final Forms website. However, with social distancing and the closure of schools we will confirm if payments can be made in person and once confirmation has been received, communication will be issued via email and posted on the website and Facebook. Currently, there has not been a deadline set for the participation fee, however, communication will be posted once the deadline date has been confirmed. Effective communication is a top priority, therefore, please ensure that you provide your current contact information to the following email address <a href="Reynoldsburgfootball@gmail.com">Reynoldsburgfootball@gmail.com</a> to ensure you receive notifications and reminders regarding important dates and events throughout the football season.

This season the players will have the option to create their own spirit wear packs. Available options for the spirit pack include jogger sweatpants, sweatshirt, Dri fit T-shirt, Dri fit shorts. The available options and pricing will be posted on the webpage to review and purchase. Currently, there are four payment options available which include the following:

- 1. PayPal-transaction fee included
- 2. Pay online with debit/credit card- transaction fee included
- 3. Zelle App
- 4. Mail check and order form payable to RFPA, P.O. Box 60 Reynoldsburg, Oh 43068.

Coach Brickner informed the parents that an email was sent on 06/01/20, that includes all high level information regarding phase 1 workouts that began on 06/03/20. Also, attached was a workout session schedule, each group includes nine players and one coach, the limit is ten individuals per group. Advised that the student waiver form must be completed before a player is able to participate in a workout session. Informed parents that if their child's name is not included on the list to please reply to the email, so that their child can be added to a group. In regard to who is responsible to take the players temperature before practice, the response that was communicated to Coach Brickner and Kelle (RFPA President), was that parents are liable for taking their child's temperature. Therefore, we have to adhere to the guidelines set by the district and cannot have anyone standing in front of the stadium taking temperatures. Coach Brickner assured everyone that if during this time they are uncomfortable with sending their player to practice, to contact him to advise of this matter and the player will not suffer any repercussion for missed workouts, he is more concerned with the health and safety of the players. Lastly, reminded parents to please adhere to the set schedule and please be on time when dropping off and picking up players due to adhering to mandates that must be followed to ensure the school is in compliance. It was recommended to drop off players ten minutes before their session start time, this will ensure that coaches can begin and end the workout sessions timely.

The RFPA board encourages parents to send an email to <u>Reynoldsburgfootball@gmail.com</u>, if you are interested in serving on an already established committee or if you are interested in joining the board as a general member. Please note the board utilizes various forms of communication that include the following:

- 1. Email- Reynoldsburgfootball@gmail.com
- 2. Remind Me App
- 3. Facebook
- 4. Messenger via Facebook
- 5. Website- Reynoldsburgfootball.com

All important dates and reminders will be posted on all forms of communication, however, please ensure that the board has your current contact information so that you will receive information throughout the season via email and Remind Me.

## Q&A

- 1. Who will parents need to contact if they have concerns regarding taking the temperatures of players? Kelle and Coach Brickner will contact the Athletic Director regarding this matter.
- 2. Has the school looked into obtaining touch less thermometers to take the players temperature? Kelle and Coach Brickner will contact the Athletic Director regarding this matter as well.
- 3. Can temperatures be taken at the football field by parents before practice? Kelle stated the student waiver form that was completed by parents, is an agreement that the parent will not bring their player to practice if their temperature is above 100.4 degrees Fahrenheit. Therefore, the temperatures will need to be taken at home to ensure parents are adhering to the agreement.

A copy of the meeting minutes will be available for public review on the website. If you have any questions or concerns, please send your inquires to Reynoldsburgfootball@gmail.com.